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Minutes of the BOXFORD CONSERVATION COMMISSION

TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM #2
May 7, 2015   7:30PM

Present:  Peter Delaney, Natasha Grigg, Lana Spillman, Mark Mitsch, Frank DiLuna, Director Ross Povenmire

Absent: Paris Beckett, Alan Fowler
Others Present: Lou Athanas, Randy Johnson, Christine Barensfeld, Chief Mike Murphy, Brian Gregory, Andy Gori, John Morin, Bob Was, David A. Woodruff, Denise C. Woodruff, James Rybicki, Stacey Ovanes, Gordon Rogerson, Dick Taylor, Arthur O’Connor, Bob Prokop, John Hobbs, Bob Dillon, Greg Hochmuth, John Sanidas, and others

Meeting Called to Order:

With a quorum present, Chairman Peter Delaney, called the meeting to order at 7:35PM.

7:35PM
PUBLIC HEARINGS AND SCHEDULED DISCUSSION ITEMS

· Presentation by the Permanent Building Committee of a proposed well for the central site: Bob Hazelwood of the Permanent Building Committee appeared before the Conservation Commission, along with Tony Zerilli of Weston & Sampson, with a brief presentation describing the well they are proposing to drill on the town-owned property off of Spofford Road to provide water for a proposed municipal building. The Commission discussed the proposal and suggested that a Request for Determination of Applicability should be filed to proceed.
· NOI 114-1205: 17 Pye Brook Lane, 30-2-2, Ovanes: Conservation Director Ross Povenmire read aloud the legal notice and collected proof of abutter notifications. Gordon Rogerson, Hayes Engineering, appeared before the Conservation Commission with a Notice of Intent for an addition to an existing house, installation of a pool, cabana, patio and retaining walls; removal of existing bushes and rebuilding the existing walkway, and installation of a single-car garage; all work is within 100 ft. of a Bordering Vegetated Wetland and the 200 foot riverfront area. Rogerson provided plans and photos for the Commissioners to view as he made his presentation. Chair Delaney suggested that the Commissioners schedule a site walk of the property. The Commissioners had a few questions and comments and scheduled a site walk for Wednesday, May 20, 5:30PM. 
David and Denise Woodruff, abutters to the property, expressed their concerns regarding the removal of trees that may impact his property. They are also concerned with the integrity of the proposed retaining walls. Mr. Woodruff advised that there are now beavers in the area and many dead trees. He is concerned for the welfare of Pye Brook and the impact this project will have on it. The Chair advised the Woodruffs they would take their comments into consideration, as they move forward. 

The applicant requested to continue the hearing to May 21.
NOI 114-1203: 48-49 Woodcrest Road, Road right-of-way, Boxford DPW, John Dold: The Director read aloud the legal notice and collected proof of abutter notifications. Bob Prokop, of Wetland Consulting Services, appeared before the Conservation Commission with a Notice of Intent to replace existing partially corroded 18” cmp with a new 18” HDPE plastic pipe set at the same elevation and location; all work located within 100 feet of a Bordering Vegetated Wetland. Prokop provided plans and photos for the Commissioners to view as he made his presentation. After a brief discussion, the Commission will schedule a site walk for May 20, at 6PM. The applicant requested to continue the hearing to May 21.
· NOI 114-1204: 73-76 Woodcrest Road, Road right-of-way, Boxford DPW, John Dold: The Director read aloud the legal notice and collected proof of abutter notifications. Bob Prokop, of Wetland Consulting Services, representing the applicant, appeared before the Conservation Commission with a Notice of Intent to replace an existing corroded 18” x 45” long cmp with a new 18” HDPE plastic pipe. Remove a concrete headwall and stabilize slopes with rip-rap and dredge 6”-10” of accumulating sediment in a Bordering Vegetated Wetland (total area = 62 sq. ft.) at the inlet and outlet of the pipe; all work is located within 100 feet of a Bordering Vegetated Wetland. Prokop provided plans and photos for the Commissioners to view as he made his presentation. A brief discussion ensued, with another abutter expressing concern about flooding if the work is completed as proposed. The Commission will schedule a site walk for May 20, at approximately 6:05PM. The applicant requested to continue the hearings to May 21.

At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearings for NOI 114-1203 and NOI 114-1204 to May 21, under the Act and the Bylaw.

At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Spillman, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearings for NOI 114-1205, 17 Pye Brook Lane, to May 21, under the Act and the Bylaw.

· RDA 15-3: 20 Moonpenny Drive, 40-1-9, Rybicki: Mr. Rybicki appeared before the Conservation Commission with a Request for Determination of Applicability to remove 13 trees within 100 feet of a Bordering Vegetated Wetland. The Director read aloud the legal notice and collected proof of abutter notifications and the $100 filing fee. After a brief discussion, the Commissioners scheduled a site walk on Wednesday, May 13, at 5:30PM.
At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearings for RDA 15-3, 20 Moonpenny Drive, to May 21, under the Act and the Bylaw.

· AOOC Request 114-1138: Lots 1,2 and 7 Sagamore 42-1-17 and 42-1-19, Sanidas: The Director read aloud the legal notice and collected proof of abutter notifications. John Sanidas appeared before the Conservation Commission with a request to amend the approved plan for the construction of a common driveway serving lots 1, 2 and 7 to include grading, as well as driveway modifications. Sanidas provided plans for the Commissioners to view as he made his brief presentation. After a brief discussion, the applicant requested to continue to May 21.
At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for AOOC 114-1138, Lots 1, 2, and 7 Sagamore 42-1-17 and 42-1-19, to May 21, under the Act and the Bylaw.
· NOI 114-: 60 Pond Street, 25-7-9, Koutoulas: The Director read aloud the legal notice and collected proof of abutter notifications. Greg Hochmuth from Williams and Sparages, representing the applicant, appeared before the Conservation Commission with a Notice of Intent to construct an addition within the footprint of a three season porch located within 100 feet of a Bordering Vegetated Wetland. Hochmuth provided plans and photos for the Commissioners to view as he made his brief presentation. After a brief discussion, Hochmuth requested to continue the hearing to the next meeting. 
At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for 60 Pond Street, to May 21, under the Act and the Bylaw.
· Continued NOI 114-1200: 12 Mortimer Road, 27-1-11, Davis, Cell Tower: The Director advised that he had a request from the applicant for the Commissioners to schedule a site visit and continue the hearing to May 21. The Commissioners will schedule a site walk on May 13 at 5:45PM.
At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for NOI 114-1200, 12 Mortimer Road, to May 21, under the Act and the Bylaw.
Natasha Grigg disclosed that she, as a member of BTA-BOLT, is an abutter and will excuse herself from any discussions on this.
· Continued NOI 114-1196: 10 Great Pond Drive, 19-3-16.8, Hanson: Greg Hochmuth from Williams and Sparages, representing the applicant, appeared before the Conservation Commission with a Notice of Intent to install a fence within 100 feet of a Bordering Vegetated Wetland and construct an inground swimming pool, patio, and grading within 100 feet of Bordering Land Subject to Flooding. After a brief discussion, the applicant requested to close the hearing. 
At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to close the hearing for NOI 114-1196, 10 Great Pond Drive, under the Act and the Bylaw.

On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Mitsch, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to execute and issue the Order of Conditions for 114-1196, as amended, under the Act and the Bylaw. 
· Continued RDA 2015-2: 255 Main Street, 23-1-12.1, 12.2, Central Development LLC: John Dick, Wetlands Scientist for Hancock Associates, appeared before the Conservation Commission, with a Request for Determination of Applicability to install two proposed dwellings, septic system, utility services, and common driveway within 100 feet of a Bordering Vegetated Wetland. Dick advised that the proposed activities are outside the jurisdictional areas and he is requesting a negative determination. 
At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Mitsch, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to close the hearing for RDA 2015-2, 255 Main Street, under the Act and the Bylaw.

On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Mitsch, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to execute and issue a negative Determination of Applicability, checking box 1, for RDA 2015-2, 255 Main Street, with the findings recommended, as amended, under the Act and the Bylaw. 
· Continued NOI 114-1197: 10 Maple Ave, 17-2-19, Repucci: Greg Hochmuth, Williams and Sparages, representing the applicant, appeared before the Conservation Commission with updated plans for the Commissioners to view as he made his brief presentation on the changes to the plans since the last meeting. After a brief discussion, the applicant requested to close the hearing. 
At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to close the hearing for NOI 114-1197, 10 Maple Ave., under the Act and the Bylaw.

On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to execute and issue the Order of Conditions for 114-1197, as drafted and amended, under the Act and the Bylaw. 
· Discussion: Apple Festival Parking: The Chair briefly reviewed the last meeting and the concerns of the Conservation Commission regarding the continued use of Haynes Field for parking for the Apple Festival. Bob Was advised that they will be short a couple of hundred parking spaces, if they are no longer allowed to use Haynes Field for parking. He added that the Police Chief was going to talk to the First Church officials for permission to park at the Family Life Center, but he hadn’t heard if that was approved. Additional alternatives were discussed, with Lou Athanas and Chris Barensfeld contributing. A lengthy discussion ensued, with each Commissioner voicing their opinion on whether parking should be allowed on the field. After discussion, they agreed that parking will be allowed on the field for this year only and future use of the field is undetermined. 
· Continued NOI 114-1201: 50 Four Mile Village, 19-2-18, Boxford Friendship Foundation: The Director advised the applicant has requested that the hearing be continued to the next meeting. 
At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for NOI 114-1201, 50 Four Mile Village, to May 21, under the Act and the Bylaw.
· Violation: Camp Wakanda Repair of Retaining Wall: The Director advised he got a call regarding work that was being done on a retaining wall at Camp Wakanda. He called and spoke with Tony Maniscalco, of the YMCA Boston, and John Marshall, of Viking Tree & Landscaping, the contractor working on the property. They agreed to come to tonight’s meeting to discuss the violation and the remedy. After a lengthy discussion, the Commission determined that an Enforcement Order would be appropriate to get the area cleaned up and stabilized. The Commissioners talked about what to include in the Enforcement Order and a requirement to file a Notice of Intent to proceed. 
10:56PM
PENDING ACTION ITEMS:

· COC 114-879: Lot 1 & 2 Bennett Road, Map 22, Lot 7,17.1 & 17.1 and Map 23, Lots 16.10 & 16.11, Walker Development Corp.: The Director advised that the driveway, wetland restoration area, the flood storage replacement area, have all been stabilized. 
Upon recommendation of the Director and on a MOTION made by DiLuna, seconded by Mitsch, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to execute and issue the Certificate of Compliance for 114-879, Lot 1 & Lot 2 Bennett Road, under the Bylaw.
· COC-114-1194: 546 Ipswich Road, 13-1-2, Salie: The Director advised he has been to the property and the grass is growing at a bare minimum. 
Upon recommendation of the Director and on a MOTION made by DiLuna, seconded by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to execute and issue the Certificate of Compliance for 114-1194, 546 Ipswich Road, under the Act and the Bylaw.

· Ratify Emergency Certification for removal of damaged trees at 66 Wildmeadow Road

· Ratify Emergency Certification for removal of damaged tree at 18 Pearl Road

· Ratify Emergency Certification for removal of leading tree at 4 Hillside Road
On a MOTION made by Mitsch, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED to ratify the Emergency Certifications for 66 Wildmeadow Road, 18 Pearl Road, and 4 Hillside Road. Spillman recused herself and abstained from voting, as an abutter to 18 Pearl Road.

11:11PM
ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT: 
· Request to Reschedule June 18 Meeting to June 25: Povenmire advised he will be away for the June 18 meeting and is requesting that it be changed to June 25. The Commission briefly discussed and approved the change in meeting dates. 
· Annual Evaluation for Administrator: Povenmire requested that his evaluation be completed, as he is the last employee to submit his evaluation. 
· COC for 114-703 Received: Povenmire advised the Commission that he has received a Certificate of Compliance for the superseding Order of Conditions 114-703. 
· Nason Management Plan: Povenmire advised they have received a scaled down version of a Management Plan for the Nason Land. 
11:15PM
OTHER BUSINESS:

· Chadwick Mill Tree Work Discussion: Natasha Grigg advised the Commissioners that the Chadwick Mill property is overrun with invasives and needs some tree work done there to clean up the property. After a brief discussion, the Commissioners determined that a Request for Determination of Applicability would be appropriate. 
· Open Space and Recreation Plan: The Chair requested that all Commissioners take the time to review the Open Space and Recreation Plan when it is published online and to send any comments to him by May 21, so the Director can get the requested letter composed for the Open Space and Recreation Plan Committee by May 25.
· Review/amend/approve minutes:

    On a MOTION made by Spillman, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to approve the minutes of March 19, 2015, as amended.
Meeting Adjourned
With no further business before the Commission:

On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Mitsch, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to adjourn at 11:29PM.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Judith A. Stickney
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